

April 29, 2022

Congressman Sam Graves 1135 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Graves,

I am writing to express our support for the Appropriations Community Project funding request for the City of Brookfield's Water Distribution/Sewer Project.

This project is a high priority need for the City of Brookfield. The city and its residents would greatly benefit from the financial assistance needed to improve the sewer collection system. These improvements are needed to help with inflow and infiltration that is damaging the sewer system. Please consider appropriating the estimated cost of \$750,000 for the Sanitary Sewer Collection System Improvements.

Sincerely,

Corinne Watts
Executive Director

Green Hills Regional Planning Commission

1104 Main Street Trenton, MO 64683 660.359.5636 ext. 11

corinne@ghrpc.org